
NATIONAL ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY ACT

Draft Environmental Assessment/Overseas Environmental Assessment (EA/OEA) for
Red Hill Defueling and Fuel Relocation

National Environmental 
Policy Act (NEPA) Process 

• Enacted in 1969, NEPA requires all federal 
agencies to evaluate potential environmental 
impacts of any major actions they may propose 
and to inform and involve the public in the 
decision-making process. 

• Your comments submitted on the Draft EA/OEA 
will become part of the public record and will be 
addressed in the Final EA/OEA. 

• The Final EA/OEA and decision document will be 
released to the public. 

Ways to Participate 

Your input is essential to ensure the most 
informed decision is made. 
You are encouraged to participate in 
several ways: 
• Review the Draft EA/OEA 
• Attend the Public Meeting on 

June 15, 2023 
• Provide comments 
• Check the Joint Task Force-Red Hill 

website for updates on the Final 
EA/OEA

How to Provide Comments on the 
Draft EA/OEA 

Provide comments during the public 
comment period between 
June 9 – June 30, 2023 via: 
• Website
• Mail written correspondence
• Written or verbal recording at the 

Public Meeting

Comments must be postmarked or 
received online by June 30, 2023 for 
consideration in the Final EA/OEA.


